January 13, 2021

Board Meeting January 11, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
ZOOM BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 11, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held by virtual meeting Monday, January 11, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Mike Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: None. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski gave a report on the distribution of the COVID-19 vaccine by the Jackson Health Department.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Archer to approve the following disbursements for December 2020:  General Fund $64,076.08; Fire Department Fund $43,898.64; Street Light Fund $4,121.54; Building Inspections Fund $4,377.51; Sewer Fund $30,889.70; Water Fund $1,439.47; Trust and Agency Fund $411.00; Current Tax Collection $509,219.74; Becky Cunningham Historical Fund: $225.00.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Walz to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $90,766.67. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the Regular Board minutes of December 14, 2020.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to accept the following items under the consent agenda General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for December 31, 2020 and Public Safety Reports for December 2020.  Approved.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein brought the board up to date on Township Activities including the Teft Road Trail; Tree work by JDOT; Water Wells Project and that Budgeting for 2022 will begin
NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution for issuance of Tavern License:  Supervisor Herlein had presented the Board with the paper work from Mariano Caal and Carlos Ramirez Caal for the issuance of a Tavern License for their new Restaurant Ixcanul located at 7851 Spring Arbor Road.  After examining the application and discussion among the board a motion was made to approve the resolution of support for a Tavern License from the State of Michigan for Mariano Caal by Colleen Ganton Gibbs and seconded by Troy Ganton.  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.  
Replacement of Heater Units in the Public Safety Building:  Supervisor Herlein explained that he contacted three Heating companies for bids for this project and two bids were returned. He explained the bids and asked for a recommendation.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the bid from Cascade Refrigeration based on the size units they recommend.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.
Poverty Exemption:  The supervisor and Board of Review asked the board to adopt the annual Poverty Exemption Guidelines and Asset Test for 2020.  A motion was made by Archer and seconded by Gibbs to approve the resolution with the addition of the Guidelines to be printed within the resolution.  Roll Call:  7 yes. Approved.
Committee Appointments and Reappointments:  Supervisor Herlein presented the Board with a list of committee and Board appointments and reappointments.  A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Buck to approve the list.  Approved.
Public Comment:  Clerk Stonestreet told the board that Spring Arbor is still a part of the continuing post-election audits as recommended by the state.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the February, 2021 regular board meeting
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